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MINUTES

ZONING COMMISSION MEETING

CITY OF HILL COUNTRY VILLAGE, TEXAS

CITY HALL

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78232

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2012


5:30 P.M.
The Zoning Commission for the City of Hill Country Village met for a meeting Tuesday, November 27, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall.

Members Present:

Steve Marceau - Chair

Bill Aniol

Dean Perry

Brett Rowe

Brad Roach
Melissa Childers-White

City Staff Present:

City Administrator, Frank Morales 
Administrative Assistant, Jennifer Gonzales
1.   Call to order.  

Chairman Steve Marceau announced that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

2.  Discussion/action regarding approving the meeting minutes of February 15, 2012.

Mr. Bill Aniol moved to approve the meeting minutes of February 15, 2012 with the amendments made by Mr. Dean Perry, seconded by Mr. Dean Perry.  Motioned passed unanimously.  
3.  A public hearing, discussion and possible action on recommendations to the Hill Country Village City Council on proposed amendments to Sections 78-19, 78-23 and 78-24 of Chapter 78 (Zoning) of the Code of Ordinances of the City of Hill Country Village, Texas, at the Hill Country Village City Hall, 116 Aspen Lane, Hill Country Village, Texas, at 5:00 p.m. on January 17, 2013. 
Chairman Marceau closed the regular meeting at 5:33 p.m.
Chairman Marceau opened the public hearing at 5:33 p.m.

Chairman Steve Marceau read an email from our City Attorney regarding the proposed amendments. 

Mr. Frank Morales briefed the commission that in the past years as members requested to come off the Zoning Commission it was getting harder to fill vacancies.  After talking the issue over with Mayor Durand-Hollis and Mr. Marc Schnall a recommendation was made by all three that it would probably be better to eliminate the alternate members, reducing the number and making them all primary members.

Ms. Melissa Childers-White asked the commission if the City Council has the right to override all of the Zoning Commission’s recommendations. 
Chairman Steve Marceau related yes, the Zoning Commission only gives recommendations to the city council and they can either approve the recommendation or not. 
Mr. Brad Roach asked the commission if the number of regular members was being increased why was the quorum not being increased. Chairman Steve Marceau related the quorum remains the same, just more people to choose from.
Mr. Bill Aniol related the only changes he saw in the amendments were the number of people on each board.

Chairman Marceau closed the public hearing at 5:47 p.m.

Chairman Marceau opened the regular meeting at 5:47 p.m.

Mr. Dean Perry made a motion to recommend to the City of Hill Country Village City Council the proposed amendments to Sections 78-19, 78-23 and 78-24 (Zoning) of the Code of Ordinances of the City of Hill Country Village, seconded by Mr. Bill Aniol. Motion passed unanimously.
Mr. Dean Perry also went on record and requested the Zoning Commission be briefed by the city administrator as to the action taken by the city council regarding this issue.
4.  Communications with City Administrator.

There were no communications.

5.  Adjourn.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Dean Perry to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Bill Aniol.  Motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 5:48 p.m.

PASSED AND APPROVED THIS 5th DAY OF MARCH, 2014.

 _____________________

                                                                        Stephen M. Marceau 

                                                                        Chair 

ATTEST:

________________________

Frank Morales

City Administrator
Interim City Secretary 

City of Hill Country Village


116 Aspen Lane • Hill Country Village • Texas • 78232 


phone (210) 494-3671 • fax (210) 490-8645 • web www.hcv.org
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